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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Amendment 
 
The Senate Public Affairs Committee Amendment to HB 217 eliminates the term “electronic” 
when referring to failure to notify a person by email not being grounds for certain challenges.  
 
     Synopsis of Bill  
 
House Bill 217 amends Chapter 5, Article 17 NMSA 1978, cited as the Infrastructure 
Development Zone Act, to allow the petitioner(s) to send a notification of a public hearing by 
first class mail or electronic mail to property owners within the area proposed to be included 
within the infrastructure development zone as listed on the records of the county clerk. Failure to 
notify all property owners by first class or by email would not provide grounds for a challenge to 
the hearing being held. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
None. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The bill replaces the term “certified” with the term “first class” mail and would also allow 
notifications to property owners to be sent by email to those owners that have an email address.   
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